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During the course of this visit we were entertained by Flora Peden-Smith, Paul Knox and of course the very musical children of Eastlea Primary School. Our thanks go to them and the Flora’s assistant Emma Beeston for making us feel so welcome and giving us a very enjoyable afternoon’s music tuition.

We started with Year 3 and Flora who was demonstrating rhythm, percussion instruments and using the interactive whiteboards to name the musical instruments. I have to say that we learn’t about some instruments we had not heard of before during this lesson.

The children were shown how to use their percussion instrument to play a rhythm to the syllables in their name.  Flora made extensive use of the interactive whiteboard and all the children were engaged throughout the lesson and clearly enjoying it. 

After 25 minutes we moved on to visit Paul Knox and his year 5 fiddle class.

Paul’s method of teaching left us a little confused at first, as we both read music, and Paul had the children playing a series of letters and numbers which seemed to have no relationship to the old fashioned music score technique. However all soon became clear as the lesson progressed and he cleverly turned the letters and numbers into a more traditional music score and soon had the children reading basic notes and rhythm’s. 

Coloured stickers had been placed on the violin fingerboard and showed children where to place their fingers as they bowed the appropriate string in time to the music.

We had braced ourself for the sound of 11 violins being played slightly out of tune with each other and we were pleasantly surprised to hear a melody and later a two part tune with half the children playing a backing riff while the others played the melody.

Paul had an excellent rapport with the children and they were all so enthusiastic and genuinely engaged in his lesson. As we then found out the enthusiasm was set to increase significantly as we were given a very lively and vigorous rendition of the penguin song which ended the lesson with an act worthy of Britains Got Talent!
We moved on to Year 6 with Flora who had the task of introducing the class to the song ‘Don’t stop believing’ as part of a project to facilitate the transition to the CLV. The class seemed a little less enthusiastic and at times Flora had to really work with them to gain their interest. However by the time we had to leave the lesson she had them engaged and they were singing in tune, with a backing riff and enthusiastically.

We returned to Emma’s office to have a discussion with the children who clearly loved their music lessons and really appreciated the sessions provided by both Flora and Paul. They all talked highly about the school’s music opportunities and most of them were actively looking to do more at the CLV when they got there.

Flora joined us and we were particularly pleased to hear how welcome her and Paul felt at Eastlea, indeed they genuinely felt part of the team despite only working 1/2 a day a week.  She noted that sometimes issues at home for the children did impact on some lessons but that the children were always a delight to teach and the atmosphere in Eastlea a pleasant one to teach in.

We finally moved on to the main hall where we observed singing club and found ourself soon singing along as Flora taught the children a traditional indian song and they sung in a round. We were treated to a performance of the Keel Row where Flora was assisted by Emma in leading two groups to sing the traditional song. Finally they played some energetic singing/dancing games.

Conclusion

Eastlea Primary has an excellent music service which makes the most of the limited time available from the peripatetic teachers who’s enthusiasm and professional talent is absolutely obvious to us. 

We would recommend that the school investigates the re-introduction of ukulele ‘s as Flora would be interested in teaching this instrument and they entry price may allow more students to purchase instruments for home use. However this should not stop the fiddle lessons from continuing as clearly the children get an awful lot of value from these.

It was noted that there are no piano playing staff at Eastlea and the children specifically asked the question why the piano was not played. We did wonder if it would be possible to either advertise for a member of the community who would be interested in playing the piano from time to time or even attempting to find a retired pianist/piano teacher who may enjoy spending some time in school.
Like all subject areas it would be lovely to have an unlimited budget, resource and time to teach the subject. However it is clear that Eastlea makes the most of the resources available and gives our students an excellent introduction to the wonderful world of making music.

